3/5/2025

Chair Neron, Vice Chairs McIntire and Dobson, and Members of the Committee,
For the record, my name is Danielle Marino, I work for the Tigard Tualatin School District.

I am in favor of HB 3357 because having a centralized incident reporting system would benefit the
school districts and employees. Personally, I have had an incident where a co-worker fell and when
she filled out the form, she had put that there was no sign saying the floor was wet. Later that day,
she was told she needed to change her form because there was a sign. She was told to do this by the
principal and head secretary. She filled out a new form. I had copies of both and took them to the
district and they did nothing either. I ended up calling OSHA about this and filing a report. This
employee was out for four months with injuries. She was so upset they made her change it to help
them look better.

Thank you for your support of HB 3357. I urge an aye vote.

Sincerely,

Danielle Marino

Tigard Tualatin School District



